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31/05/2022 
Dear parents and caregivers, 
 
As previously indicated, our enrolment numbers have declined due to the Department of 
Education’s changed Enrolment Policy. As a result of this, our funded class numbers have 
decreased from 26 to 25 classes and the Schools Infrastructure are redeploying one of our 
demountable classrooms to another school.  This unfortunately means that we will have to 
restructure the school to free up one demountable classroom which will be removed from the 
school soon, with the date to be determined.  
 
While I know it is not ideal to restructure classes in the middle of the year, with the loss of one 
of our demountable classrooms in the coming weeks, we have no alternative. This will impact 
a number of classes either with the reallocation of students or movement of rooms.  
The following changes will begin from Monday 6th June (Week 7). 
 

• 3/4D students will be reallocated to other classes based on their grade. (Their student 
Semester 1 report will continue to be from 3/4D) 

• The 3/4D students will move into the classes that they have been getting split into when 
Mrs Daley has been absent.  

• The students new class teachers will reach out through the Sentral Parent Portal to 
introduce themselves and provide additional information such as library and STEM.  

• Mrs Daley will be taking 1/2B for the remainder of the year and will team teach for a 
week with Ms Samuel to ease the students into the teacher change.  

• 1/2B will change its name to 1/2D 
 
After weighing up all the impacts of this change, we have determined that the best decision is 
to implement this for the start of next week.  The team-teaching approach will allow Mrs Daley 
and Ms Samuel to support all the students impacted to ensure they have a smooth transition. 
It will also provide parents with certainty and ensure impacts across the school are minimised.  
 
This restructure will also result in some classes moving to other rooms the week prior to the 
demountable classroom being taken. This will ensure that the demountable classroom is 
vacant for its removal. Information regarding this will come home the week prior to them 
relocating.  
 
Thank you all for your support. If you have any questions, please email the school and I will give 
you a call back.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Dale Edwards 
Principal 


